NOTICE OF 410 WATER QUALITY CERTIFICATION

FORMER RAYTHEON FACILITY

430 BOSTON POST ROAD, WAYLAND, MASSACHUSETTS

RELEASE TRACKING NUMBERS: 3-1783, 3-13302, 3-13574, 3-14042, 3-19482

MADEP TIER IB PERMIT #133939
An application for 401 Water Quality Certification is pending before the Department of Environmental Protection for remediation and restoration of a wetland on the former Raytheon facility at 430 Boston Post Road in Wayland.  Remediation is being conducted in accordance with the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.000).  Site activities include:

· Excavation of impacted wetland sediment and transportation of material off-site for disposal at an appropriate licensed disposal facility.

· Implementation of verification sampling plan to confirm excavation of impacted material meets site clean-up goals.

· Restoration of the wetland with native plant species.

Written comments should be addressed to Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Wetlands and Waterways, Northeast Region Office, 205A Lowell Street, Wilmington, Massachusetts 01887 within 21 days of publication of this notice.  Any ten persons of the Commonwealth, any aggrieved person, or any governmental body or private organization with a mandate to protect the environment that has submitted written comments may also appeal the Department’s Certification and that failure to submit comments before the end of the public comment period may result in the waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing.

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, please contact Edwin Madera of Raytheon Company, MS 1880, 528 Boston Post Road, Sudbury, Massachusetts 01776, at (978) 440-1813.  
